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INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION
TO: Baylor Garmatter, District 5 Safety Review Team Chair      





FROM:
Michelle May, Safety Program Manager







SUBJECT: Safety Project Applications for April 2025
DATE: July 3, 2025
The Safety Program Committee has reviewed the following applications and has approved or denied funding for these projects based on a variety of criteria including statewide/local priority, countermeasures identified and available funding.

Decision-making is always difficult.  ODOT districts and local governments submitted 42 applications worth more than $159 million this year.  We appreciate your efforts to review and submit these applications.  
All projects should include a safety funding cap comment that notes the SAC code(s) with a cap amount equal to 10% above the project’s total awarded amount.
FAI-31-3.09 (F202503D05-01)
Description: Build a single-lane roundabout at Coonpath and Election House Road in Lancaster.
Decision: Approved.  You can program these funds using 100% 4HJ7.
	
	FY2026
	FY2027
	FY2028
	FY2029
	FY2030

	PE ENV
	$436,640
	
	
	
	

	PE DD
	$109,160
	
	
	
	

	ROW
	
	$500,000
	
	
	

	Construction
	
	
	$620,000
	
	


I am requesting that all new approvals be programmed in Ellis by August 1.  The Program Manager must be notified when this is completed and provided a PID number. This will enable us to publish an updated safety program that has been fiscally balanced using Ellis.   

These selections are contingent upon the availability of future federal funds. We will notify the project sponsor if the funding commitment changes. If these are locally sponsored projects, the award of these funds is contingent upon the receipt of any outstanding payments owed ODOT for previously completed projects.


Thank you for your submissions.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (614) 644-8309.  

